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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 1 Feb 2022 (Mtg 2571)  
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

 

 

 

 

 

 

List of Committee Members -A List of Committee Members is Here  
 

Club Support Officers 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

Mon 7th 

 February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

 

Mon 14 th  

 February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

 

Mon 21 st 

 February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

 

Wed 28 th 

February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome 

Speaker 
Dora Iuliano  x 

Sujoy Banerjee 
Professor Helen 

Marshall  

Program   NYSF Covid 19 

Zoom 

Mtg time 

6:45 for 7:00 pm  6:45 for 7:00 pm 6:45 for 7:00 pm  6:45 for 7:00 pm

   

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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• Monday 7th February. Wives Club/Partners night.  The Prince Room Chinese Restaurant, 

509 Lower North East Road, Campbelltown. Dinner 6.00pm for 6.30pm. Please advise Renata 

on 0428 400 995       

                            

 
 

• After the invocation by Sgt Margaret Beare, President Stephany welcomed 

everyone to the Zoom meeting. 

o Tonight, we welcome as guest speaker Ella Huisman from the Adelaide Fringe. Ella started her arts 

career at the Edinburgh Festival Fringe over ten years ago. Since then, she has made her way across 

several arts festivals to be at Adelaide Fringe as Head of Ticketing and Marketing + Digital.  

The Fringe has evolved dramatically in the seven festivals Ella has been involved, with a digital overhaul 

(including new ticketing and website platforms) doubling ticket sales. I look forward to you joining me in 

listening to Ella while we also hear from Brian Stevens about his year as President. 

 

o I wanted to bring everyone up to date on a couple of different projects relating to India. 

 

I am sure members will remember that in early 2021, India suffered from a catastrophic second wave of the 

COVID Delta variant. Hundreds of thousands of lives were lost and many more became ill. 

 

The Rotary Club of Campbelltown embarked on fundraising efforts and thanks to members generous 

support, in June 2021, we successfully raised $17,000 at a fundraising dinner attended by 300 people. The 

International Committee contributed a further $8,000 to top up our funds to $25,000. This enabled us to 

participate in the Global Grant Application process in partnership with the Rotary Club of Madras South. 

 

Due to Covid challenges, it took several weeks to come up with an agreed proposal to buy Covid testing 

medical equipment for a hospital. The Madras Club commenced the global grant application process in the 

first week of January 2022. 

 

Simultaneously, we spoke to David Cockshell from ‘Donations in Kind’ and made all necessary ground 

arrangements to ship approximately 70 hospital beds to the Rotary Club of Madras for distribution and to 

equip a newly renovated hospital. The COVID Delta variant was so severe overseas that all shipping was 

suspended.  

 

The cost of shipping is approximately $8,000 and the Club is in discussions with RAWCS to cover the cost. 

President Steph, Rotarians and Guests 

 

• Ralph Holmes Shed Report  

It is my pleasure to report as Shed Convenor and I thank all of our wonderful volunteers, Rotarians and 

Partners for the work done at the shed over the last month.   

The total raised during the month, after adjustments since Saturday's sale, is $5,829.80 and I thank Past 

President Babu for his diligence in keeping the accurate accounting records – there have been so many 

transactions this month!  Presales, mainly from our internet sales and then upselling when customers came 

to pick up their goods, amounted to $3,100, representing more than the amount raised on Saturday and for 

that, I wish to really thank Val Hansen and David Richards for the work undertaken to advertise goods for 

sale on Marketplace.   

But, for the on-line sales to be sustainable, HELP is desperately needed.  Customers buying on Marketplace 

expect to pick up goods almost immediately which means a Rotarian is opening the shed about four days a 

week to finalise sales, talking with the customers about what we do as a Rotary Club and upselling while 

they are at the shed.  If you are prepared to be available for this role, just one day a week or a fortnight, 

please contact me. 



Page 3 of 14 

 

 

 

 

The marketing of our goods on-line not only raised much needed funds but introduces and whole new range 

of customers who have not previously heard about our shed. 

Finally, I would really like to thank Jeff and Jenny Neale and Paradise Mazda for the new van.  We could 

not be nearly as successful without the van and Jim Beare, Michael McCabe, Garth Holmes, Geoff Brett, 

Jim Silvestri and Frank Augello who are doing most of our pickups. 

Thankyou President Steph, Rotarians and Guests. 

 

• Susan Harris gave an update on this year’s Rotary Barossa Conference which we are hosting on 

Friday 1st April to Sunday 3rd April. 

As we are all meeting up on Zoom it hasn’t been easy to all catch up, so please expect a few phone calls 

from her if you have been designated a role or can assist in anyway.  As the song goes, “We get by with a 

little help from our friends “. Due to Covid we have a plan B organised which is to have the conference 

online, but this is a last resort. The conference venues are covid safe and we can space ourselves out and the 

conference facilities are open and spacious. The Speakers are pretty well locked in, and they have all been 

asked if they can do a video presentation if we need to go to Plan B. 

o Susan also reminded anyone who wants to attend the Women in Rotary Breakfast on Wed 9th March 

at the National Wine Centre, 7am for 7:15am start. The cost is $47.50, and Susan is taking 

bookings. Numbers will be limited so please book early. Please contact Susan 0419 851 753 if you 

would like to attend. Please see Flyer for more information. 

 

• Fellowship Director Denise Dinham thanked the 40 +who attended the Australia Day 

Breakfast last Wednesday and enjoyed the BBQ and fellowship together. A sincere thank you to all 

who helped both before and on the day to make it a success.  

 
Rotary Information- Brian Stevens - 

My Year as President 2006-2007
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Guest Speaker- (Vide Zoom) – Ella Huisman-The Adelaide Fringe 

 
 

Chair, Alyssa Morran introduced Ella 

Huisman who is the Head of 

Marketing &Ticketing +Digital for   

the 2022 Adelaide Fringe. 

 

Ella then gave an informative 

presentation of the upcoming Adelaide 

Fringe. Some interesting points were 

that they have made it Covid friendly, 

you can even book and watch an event 

online, either live or to downstream 

later. Such events have 

HOME icon displayed. 

You can also become a 

sponsor or give a donation to help 

struggling artists or to support 

disadvantaged to attend the fringe.  

The website is has everything there and you can search for specific events, type of events, family friendly 

events or by date & time. It is very user friendly & spectacular to boot!. Be sure to browse and see what is 

available. There will be something there for you to enjoy. 

The Link is HERE 

 

https://adelaidefringe.com.au/
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At the conclusion of Ella’s presentation Chairman Alyssa Morran gave a big thank you to Ella.” Loved the 

colourful design in this year’s fringe that we see in your presentation! I am sure it’s been some interesting 

years these last 2, but 1000 shows this year, that’s incredible! 

Absolutely brilliant the way you support artists and venues with raising money during the/is pandemic. 
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I’m sure many of us feel the same as I do, when we say that the work you are doing in transferring Adelaide 

in the festival state of the months of February and March is wonderfully appreciated and an overly exciting 

time for us all.” 

 
 

G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto  

 
   

• TooWit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

 

o Read carefully anything that requires your signature. Remember the big print giveth 

and the small print taketh away.  

o Attend class reunions. 

 

• RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat )    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights. 

  Happy Puzzlerling! (You can do it on any device)   

 

To play, click on the links below.  (Which is provided by https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

This Weeks Jigsaw Puzzle for the inquiring mind -Photos taken of 2 of the 70 Catalogue items (all for 

sale)  from the  Campbelltown Library Gallery titled “Making Memories” - Artist  Jennifer Dew 

jemar@internode.on.net  Support local artists .  

 

Puzzle  No. 1-  “Catalogue No 17-First Car“-  is  HERE    ( to buy $25) 

 

Puzzle No 2 –”Catalogue  No 9-Minature Forms (Tiny Shells)” is HERE  (to buy $20) 

  

•  Are you interested in Sustainable Tiny Homes? There are some good 

videos here : 

o Building Urban Villages (set in Melbourne) – Link Here  

o Never too Small Channel on YouTube – Link Here 

o Australian Tiny House Association -  https://tinyhouse.org.au/  

 

• WWOOF ? What is it ? WWOOF Worldwide Opportunities on Organic 

Farms (WWOOF) It is a worldwide movement linking volunteers with organic 

farmers and growers to promote cultural and educational experiences based on 

trust and non-monetary exchanges, helping to build a sustainable global 

community. Link HERE 

 
But wait there’s More! Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , Rotary on the 

Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
 

• The Women in Rotary Breakfast is on Wed 9th March at the National Wine Centre,  7am for 

7:15am start. Cost is $47.50 and Susan is taking bookings. Numbers will be limited so please book early.  

Please contact Susan Harris 0419 851 753 if you would like to attend.   

 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
mailto:jemar@internode.on.net
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=2113e57677c6
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=2e513d497ce0
https://youtu.be/5qGHUcyriso
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=never+too+small
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=never+too+small
https://tinyhouse.org.au/
https://wwoof.com.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://rotary9510.org/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/644/
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• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine announcer 

on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona Biedermann RC 

Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly ROTARY RADIO 

SEGMENT. Please tune in!  Link Here 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

 

• Rotary Youth 

Leadership Awards (RYLA-

for 18-25yo) April 19- Mon 

April 25, please contact Maria 

Figg 0421 986 508, Youth 

Director RCC for more 

 Info & Registration details. 

For Rotary Youth Programs 

April 2022 -Apply Now.  

            More info HERE 

• Club History- for 

copies of any club photos/info  

please provide the secretary 

with a USB greater than 

12GB together with a Gold 

Pot donation and she will 

happily copy them for you.  

 

• Please visit and explore 

the Club’s Website (Club Runner) here.  https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you logon you can 

check that your personal information is correct, and you can easily update it. The site is a great resource 

& promotion tool for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not sure of your login name or 

password, please contact Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order. 

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business Excellence 

Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

 
 

 

 
•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE  

o Want to know what is happening in Campbelltown Council? Then 

why not look at the informative & splendid video of Mayor Jill 

Whittaker’s, latest Campbelltalk.     Link is HERE   

o Latest Video of Moonlight Markets Link is Here  

o Latest News & Events Council Jan 2022  Newsletter is HERE  

  

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c8d0b751-fc5b-4d34-a9b7-bc3dafda1518/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://youtu.be/aRhVrHjDGJQ
https://youtu.be/J55h5mbjTwc
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#search/campbelltown/FMfcgzGmtNWxLkNlcFPbVVfNgswNWZFB
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
https://youtu.be/aRhVrHjDGJQ
https://youtu.be/J55h5mbjTwc
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Fines session by acting Sgt Garth Holmes 

(For fines, please contact Margaret Beare margaretbeare54@gmail.com or 0418 830 343)   

As we were on Zoom acting Sgt Jim Beare told a  joke about 3 men & a Genie …. (Say no more, say no 

more) …… 

 
Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

If you do contact an unwell club member, please let me know so that it can be reported to the Club. 

o Dorothy Bennett is home and resting after her visit to hospital. The good news is she is on the mend.  

o at this sad time. 

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern to 

us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences (to next meeting)  

Birthdays-Members: Benny B (1 Feb), Jane G (2 Feb) Sarah H (2 Feb), Alyssa M (2 Feb) 

Birthdays-Partners: NA  

Induction Anniversaries:  Jill W (29Jan), Bruce D(1 Feb) 

Leave of Absence Register:  Nicki Rowe - TBA, Tyler Lawrence - to June 30th, Lou Dimech - to Dec 31st. 

Vince Belperio- to end of February; Aaron Stobie TBA, Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022.    

Exempt from attending under the rule of Eighty-Five, Milton Lewis, John Bennett, Reg Neale, Tony 

Uren,  

 

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the 

backbone of our fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – (run by volunteers from 

the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer  

 

• Monday 7th February. Wives Club/Partners night.  The Prince Room Chinese 

Restaurant, 509 Lower North East Road, Campbelltown. Dinner 6.00pm for 6.30pm. Please 

advise Renata on 0428 400 995 

 

 

• Moonlight Markets at Thorndon Park- Donut Stall Members & Volunteers -The next Market 

date for our stall is on the first Friday in the months March21st  2022. The Market runs from 6pm 

to 10pm and I will need help with setup from about 4.30 pm at the Shed and then 

afterwards to return our property to the Shed. 

Please contact Ralph Holmes (Fundraising) email rmholmes2020@outlook.com or mobile 

0428811698 if you are able to assist and the times when you can do so. 

 

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and all the 

proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids  

Visit the District Conference Site For more info, accommodation & registration is HERE  

Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021. 

 

mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/rmholmes2020@outlook.com
https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
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Meeting Stats (Gold Pot goes to the -The Smith Family )                                                         

 

Attendance Gold Pot: Raffle: 
 

Sergeant: 

 

65.4 % NA NA NA 

 

 
    President’s Thought for the week   - 

 

Believe in yourself and you are halfway there - Theodore Roosevelt  

 

 
Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If 

anyone has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your 

content. Electronic format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   
Rotary E clubs Link  Here   

 
 

https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
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Twilight Cruise on the 'One & All' 
Tall  Ship 

Saturday, February 19th 2022 

 
Cruise Details: 

A magical twilight sail for 
Rotarians and their friends on the 
'One and All' Tall Ship, involving 
a short, picturesque cruise down 
the Port River and into the Gulf.  
Guests will be plied with 
sumptuous food during the cruise 
- a pawn cocktail. a grazing box 
and deserts, plus soft drinks, tea 
and coffee.  Bar purchases will 
be  available separately with 
wine, beer and 'bubbles'.  
Students who have taken part in 
the Rotary Club sponsored 5-day 
training voyage will be onboard to 
share their experiences and 
demonstrate some of their newly 
acquired skills. 
 
 

Date: 

Saturday, February 19th 2022 

Location: 
Assemble at Dock 2 (2 Honey Street), Port Adelaide at 5:45 pm; for a 6:30 pm to 9:30 
pm cruise. 

Cost: 

$120 pp (plus booking fees) 

Contact Details: 

David Binks 

Mobile:  0438 221 937 

Email: dpbinks@senet.com.au 

 Book Here  

tel:0438%20221%20937
mailto:dpbinks@senet.com.au?subject=Twilight%20Cruise%20-%2027.02.2021
https://www.trybooking.com/events/828238/sessions/2806739/sections/1485019/tickets
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